Joseph Aiello, Chair Massachusetts Bay Transportation Authority (MBTA) Fiscal Management and Control Board. 10 Park Plaza Boston, MA 02116

Email: jaiello@mbta.com

Re: Stoneham Transportation Advisory Committee

Dear Chair Aiello,

In an endeavor to continue our dialog with your Board, we are writing on behalf of the Stoneham Transportation Advisory Committee (STAC).

STAC has worked for the last three years to accomplish a set of goals STAC set for itself in 2015. Those goals include:

1. Supporting Complete Streets improvements town-wide.

- Supporting complimentary transportation service in a continuous East/West corridor (Melrose/Stoneham/Wakefield).
- 3. Advocating for MBTA service expansion via
 - a. Extending the 99 bus route to follow Pond Street/South Street and reach Fallon Road.
 - b. Supporting more bus trips during peak commutes on the 132 bus line.
 - c. Continuing the 131 bus route from Melrose westerly along Franklin Street to Main Street/Rt 28, including a stop at Stoneham High School.

In the past three years, STAC has worked closely with our Legislative delegation and various departments of the MBTA and thanks to everyone's efforts, the MBTA was able to increase the number of hours and trips that the Route 132 bus makes each day. This has provided a new resource for commuters, students, employees and employers who depend on public transportation throughout the day and into the later evening hours.

In 2018, the Town was successful in implementing a grant to put a bus stop shelter at the Stoneham Public Library with help from the MBTA and the Town. It will make a huge difference to bus riders as they wait in the cold for buses this winter, and potentially encourage new riders who see the shelter as a safe, comfortable place to wait for their bus to arrive.

Your December 2018 Annual Report notes that you believe that "(t)his globally premier region needs and deserves a globally premier transit system." We wholeheartedly agree and hope that the concept of a premier region extends to communities surrounding the city of Boston. STAC respectfully asks for your help as we work on our goals for the Route 99 bus and the Route 131 bus. How do you see either/both of these objectives fitting into your goals, given the MBTA's current priorities; and how can STAC position itself to better advocate for Stoneham in the coming months and years? We would appreciate any guidance you may offer.

We would also respectfully ask that this letter be read into the record at your next Board meeting.

Thank you for your continued efforts and attention to making the MBTA a premier transit system – a stronger, safer and more reliable transportation source for all of Massachusetts.

THE UNDERSIGNED IS/ARE SUPPORTER(S) OF THE STONEHAM TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE MISSION:

Joan M. Lemire, President, Stoneham Community Development Corporation

Joseph Aiello, Chair Massachusetts Bay Transportation Authority (MBTA) Fiscal Management and Control Board. 10 Park Plaza Boston, MA 02116

Email: okane@mbta.com

Re: Stoneham Transportation Advisory Committee

Dear Chair Aiello,

In an endeavor to continue our dialog with your Board, we are writing on behalf of the Stoneham Transportation Advisory Committee (STAC).

STAC has worked for the last three years to accomplish a set of goals STAC set for itself in 2015. Those goals include:

- 1. Supporting Complete Streets improvements town-wide.
- 2. Supporting complimentary transportation service in a continuous East/West corridor (Melrose/Stoneham/Wakefield).
- 3. Advocating for MBTA service expansion via
 - a. Extending the 99 bus route to follow Pond Street/South Street and reach Fallon Road.
 - b. Supporting more bus trips during peak commutes on the 132 bus line.
 - c. Continuing the 131 bus route from Melrose westerly along Franklin Street to Main Street/Rt 28, including a stop at Stoneham High School.

In the past three years, STAC has worked closely with our Legislative delegation and various departments of the MBTA and thanks to everyone's efforts, the MBTA was able to increase the number of hours and trips that the Route 132 bus makes each day. This has provided a new resource for commuters, students, employees and employers who depend on public transportation throughout the day and into the later evening hours.

In 2018, the Town was successful in implementing a grant to put a bus stop shelter at the Stoneham Public Library with help from the MBTA and the Town. It will make a huge difference to bus riders as they wait in the cold for buses this winter, and potentially encourage new riders who see the shelter as a safe, comfortable place to wait for their bus to arrive.

Your December 2018 Annual Report notes that you believe that "(t)his globally premier region needs and deserves a globally premier transit system." We wholeheartedly agree and hope that the concept of a premier region extends to communities surrounding the city of Boston. STAC respectfully asks for your help as we work on our goals for the Route 99 bus and the Route 131 bus. How do you see either/both of these objectives fitting into your goals, given the MBTA's current priorities; and how can STAC position itself to better advocate for Stoneham in the coming months and years? We would appreciate any guidance you may offer.

We would also respectfully ask that this letter be read into the record at your next Board meeting.

Thank you for your continued efforts and attention to making the MBTA a premier transit system – a stronger, safer and more reliable transportation source for all of Massachusetts.

Shelly a Machell, Raymer Park, In die

Chief Executive Officer, StonehamBank, 80 Montvale Avenue, Stoneham, MA 02180

Joseph Aiello, Chair Massachusetts Bay Transportation Authority (MBTA) Fiscal Management and Control Board. 10 Park Plaza Boston, MA 02116

Email: jaiello@mbta.com

Re: Stoneham Transportation Advisory Committee

Dear Chair Aiello,

In an endeavor to continue our dialog with your Board, we are writing on behalf of the Stoneham Transportation Advisory Committee (STAC).

STAC has worked for the last three years to accomplish a set of goals STAC set for itself in 2015. Those goals include:

- 1. Supporting Complete Streets improvements town-wide.
- 2. Supporting complimentary transportation service in a continuous East/West corridor (Melrose/Stoneham/Wakefield).
- 3. Advocating for MBTA service expansion via
 - a. Extending the 99 bus route to follow Pond Street/South Street and reach Fallon Road.
 - b. Supporting more bus trips during peak commutes on the 132 bus line.
 - c. Continuing the 131 bus route from Melrose westerly along Franklin Street to Main Street/Rt 28, including a stop at Stoneham High School.

In the past three years, STAC has worked closely with our Legislative delegation and various departments of the MBTA and thanks to everyone's efforts, the MBTA was able to increase the number of hours and trips that the Route 132 bus makes each day. This has provided a new resource for commuters, students, employees and employers who depend on public transportation throughout the day and into the later evening hours.

In 2018, the Town was successful in implementing a grant to put a bus stop shelter at the Stoneham Public Library with help from the MBTA and the Town. It will make a huge difference to bus riders as they wait in the cold for buses this winter, and potentially encourage new riders who see the shelter as a safe, comfortable place to wait for their bus to arrive.

Your December 2018 Annual Report notes that you believe that "(t)his globally premier region needs and deserves a globally premier transit system." We wholeheartedly agree and hope that the concept of a premier region extends to communities surrounding the city of Boston. STAC respectfully asks for your help as we work on our goals for the Route 99 bus and the Route 131 bus. How do you see either/both of these objectives fitting into your goals, given the MBTA's current priorities; and how can STAC position itself to better advocate for Stoneham in the coming months and years? We would appreciate any guidance you may offer.

We would also respectfully ask that this letter be read into the record at your next Board meeting.

Thank you for your continued efforts and attention to making the MBTA a premier transit system – a stronger, safer and more reliable transportation source for all of Massachusetts.

THE UNDERSIGNED IS/ARE SUPPORTER(S) OF THE STONEHAM TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE MISSION:

Rachel Meredith-Warren

Chair, School Committee of Stoneham Public Schools

The School Committee unanimously passed a motion of support for this letter on Thursday, 3/7/19.

Joseph Aiello, Chair Massachusetts Bay Transportation Authority (MBTA) Fiscal Management and Control Board. 10 Park Plaza Boston, MA 02116

Email: okane@mbta.com

Re: Stoneham Transportation Advisory Committee

Dear Chair Aiello.

In an endeavor to continue our dialog with your Board, we are writing on behalf of the Stoneham Transportation Advisory Committee (STAC).

STAC has worked for the last three years to accomplish a set of goals STAC set for itself in 2015. Those goals include:

- 1. Supporting Complete Streets improvements town-wide.
- 2. Supporting complimentary transportation service in a continuous East/West corridor (Melrose/Stoneham/Wakefield).
- 3. Advocating for MBTA service expansion via
 - a. Extending the 99 bus route to follow Pond Street/South Street and reach Fallon Road.
 - b. Supporting more bus trips during peak commutes on the 132 bus line.
 - c. Continuing the 131 bus route from Melrose westerly along Franklin Street to Main Street/Rt 28, including a stop at Stoneham High School.

In the past three years, STAC has worked closely with our Legislative delegation and various departments of the MBTA and thanks to everyone's efforts, the MBTA was able to increase the number of hours and trips that the Route 132 bus makes each day. This has provided a new resource for commuters, students, employees and employers who depend on public transportation throughout the day and into the later evening hours.

In 2018, the Town was successful in implementing a grant to put a bus stop shelter at the Stoneham Public Library with help from the MBTA and the Town. It will make a huge difference to bus riders as they wait in the cold for buses this winter, and potentially encourage new riders who see the shelter as a safe, comfortable place to wait for their bus to arrive.

Your December 2018 Annual Report notes that you believe that "(t)his globally premier region needs and deserves a globally premier transit system." We wholeheartedly agree and hope that the concept of a premier region extends to communities surrounding the city of Boston. STAC respectfully asks for your help as we work on our goals for the Route 99 bus and the Route 131 bus. How do you see either/both of these objectives fitting into your goals, given the MBTA's current priorities; and how can STAC position itself to better advocate for Stoneham in the coming months and years? We would appreciate any guidance you may offer.

We would also respectfully ask that this letter be read into the record at your next Board meeting.

Thank you for your continued efforts and attention to making the MBTA a premier transit system – a stronger, safer and more reliable transportation source for all of Massachusetts.

THE UNDERSIGNED IS/ARE SUPPORTER(S) OF THE STONEHAM TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE MISSION:

Executive Director, Boys and Girls Club of Stoneham and Wakefield, 15 Dale Court, Stoneham, MA 02180



March 12, 2019

Joseph Aiello, Chair Massachusetts Bay Transportation Authority (MBTA) Fiscal Management and Control Board. 10 Park Plaza Boston, MA 02116

Email: okane@mbta.com

Re: Stoneham Transportation Advisory Committee

Dear Chair Aiello,

In an endeavor to continue our dialog with your Board, we are writing on behalf of the Stoneham Transportation Advisory Committee (STAC).

STAC has worked for the last three years to accomplish a set of goals STAC set for itself in 2015. Those goals include:

- 1. Supporting Complete Streets improvements town-wide.
- 2. Supporting complimentary transportation service in a continuous East/West corridor (Melrose/Stoneham/Wakefield).
- 3. Advocating for MBTA service expansion via
 - a. Extending the 99 bus route to follow Pond Street/South Street and reach Fallon Road.
 - b. Supporting more bus trips during peak commutes on the 132 bus line.
 - c. Continuing the 131 bus route from Melrose westerly along Franklin Street to Main Street/Rt 28, including a stop at Stoneham High School.

In the past three years, STAC has worked closely with our Legislative delegation and various departments of the MBTA and thanks to everyone's efforts, the MBTA was able to increase the number of hours and trips that the Route 132 bus makes each day. This has provided a new resource for commuters, students, employees and employers who depend on public transportation throughout the day and into the later evening hours.

In 2018, the Town was successful in implementing a grant to put a bus stop shelter at the Stoneham Public Library with help from the MBTA and the Town. It will make a huge difference



to bus riders as they wait in the cold for buses this winter, and potentially encourage new riders who see the shelter as a safe, comfortable place to wait for their bus to arrive.

Your December 2018 Annual Report notes that you believe that "(t)his globally premier region needs and deserves a globally premier transit system." We wholeheartedly agree and hope that the concept of a premier region extends to communities surrounding the city of Boston. STAC respectfully asks for your help as we work on our goals for the Route 99 bus and the Route 131 bus. How do you see either/both of these objectives fitting into your goals, given the MBTA's current priorities; and how can STAC position itself to better advocate for Stoneham in the coming months and years? We would appreciate any guidance you may offer.

We would also respectfully ask that this letter be read into the record at your next Board meeting.

Thank you for your continued efforts and attention to making the MBTA a premier transit system – a stronger, safer and more reliable transportation source for all of Massachusetts.

Joseph Aiello, Chair Massachusetts Bay Transportation Authority (MBTA) Fiscal Management and Control Board. 10 Park Plaza Boston, MA 02116

Email: okane@mbta.com

Re: Stoneham Transportation Advisory Committee

Dear Chair Aiello,

In an endeavor to continue our dialog with your Board, we are writing on behalf of the Stoneham Transportation Advisory Committee (STAC).

STAC has worked for the last three years to accomplish a set of goals STAC set for itself in 2015. Those goals include:

- 1. Supporting Complete Streets improvements town-wide.
- Supporting complimentary transportation service in a continuous East/West corridor (Melrose/Stoneham/Wakefield).
- 3. Advocating for MBTA service expansion via
 - a. Extending the 99 bus route to follow Pond Street/South Street and reach Fallon Road.
 - b. Supporting more bus trips during peak commutes on the 132 bus line.
 - c. Continuing the 131 bus route from Melrose westerly along Franklin Street to Main Street/Rt 28, including a stop at Stoneham High School.

In the past three years, STAC has worked closely with our Legislative delegation and various departments of the MBTA and thanks to everyone's efforts, the MBTA was able to increase the number of hours and trips that the Route 132 bus makes each day. This has provided a new resource for commuters, students, employees and employers who depend on public transportation throughout the day and into the later evening hours.

In 2018, the Town was successful in implementing a grant to put a bus stop shelter at the Stoneham Public Library with help from the MBTA and the Town. It will make a huge difference to bus riders as they wait in the cold for buses this winter, and potentially encourage new riders who see the shelter as a safe, comfortable place to wait for their bus to arrive.

Your December 2018 Annual Report notes that you believe that "(t)his globally premier region needs and deserves a globally premier transit system." We wholeheartedly agree and hope that the concept of a premier region extends to communities surrounding the city of Boston. STAC respectfully asks for your help as we work on our goals for the Route 99 bus and the Route 131 bus. How do you see either/both of these objectives fitting into your goals, given the MBTA's current priorities; and how can STAC position itself to better advocate for Stoneham in the coming months and years? We would appreciate any guidance you may offer.

We would also respectfully ask that this letter be read into the record at your next Board meeting.

Thank you for your continued efforts and attention to making the MBTA a premier transit system – a stronger, safer and more reliable transportation source for all of Massachusetts.

THE UNDERSIGNED IS/ARE SUPPORTER(S) OF THE STONEHAM TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE MISSION:

Chief Executive Officer, StonehamBank, 80 Montvale Avenue, Stoneham, MA 02180

The principal teaching hospital for Tufts University School of Medicine

March 7, 2019



41 Montvale Avenue Stoneham, Massachusetts 02180 T 781 224-5810 F 781 224-5813 tuftsmedicalcenter.org

Joseph Aiello, Chair Massachusetts Bay Transportation Authority (MBTA) Fiscal Management and Control Board. 10 Park Plaza Boston, MA 02116

Email: okane@mbta.com

Re: Stoneham Transportation Advisory Committee

Dear Chair Aiello,

In an endeavor to continue our dialog with your Board, we are writing on behalf of the Stoneham Transportation Advisory Committee (STAC).

STAC has worked for the last three years to accomplish a set of goals STAC set for itself in 2015. Those goals include:

- 1. Supporting Complete Streets improvements town-wide.
- Supporting complimentary transportation service in a continuous East/West corridor (Melrose/Stoneham/Wakefield).
- 3. Advocating for MBTA service expansion via
 - a. Extending the 99 bus route to follow Pond Street/South Street and reach Fallon Road.
 - b. Supporting more bus trips during peak commutes on the 132 bus line.
 - c. Continuing the 131 bus route from Melrose westerly along Franklin Street to Main Street/Rt 28, including a stop at Stoneham High School.

In the past three years, STAC has worked closely with our Legislative delegation and various departments of the MBTA and thanks to everyone's efforts, the MBTA was able to increase the number of hours and trips that the Route 132 bus makes each day. This has provided a new resource for commuters, students, employees and employers who depend on public transportation throughout the day and into the later evening hours.

In 2018, the Town was successful in implementing a grant to put a bus stop shelter at the Stoneham Public Library with help from the MBTA and the Town. It will make a huge difference to bus riders as they wait in the cold for buses this winter, and potentially encourage new riders who see the shelter as a safe, comfortable place to wait for their bus to arrive.

Your December 2018 Annual Report notes that you believe that "(t)his globally premier region needs and deserves a globally premier transit system." We wholeheartedly agree and hope that the concept of a premier region extends to communities surrounding the city of Boston. STAC respectfully asks for your help as we work on our goals for the Route 99 bus and the Route 131 bus. How do you see either/both of these objectives fitting into your goals, given the MBTA's current priorities; and how can STAC position itself to better advocate for Stoneham in the coming months and years? We would appreciate any guidance you may offer.

We would also respectfully ask that this letter be read into the record at your next Board meeting.

Thank you for your continued efforts and attention to making the MBTA a premier transit system – a stronger, safer and more reliable transportation source for all of Massachusetts.

THE UNDERSIGNED IS/ARE/SUPPORTER(S) OF THE STONEHAM TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE MISSION:

Chief Executive Officer, StonehamBank, 80 Montvale Avenue, Stoneham, MA 02180

muedux





A clinical partner of **Tufts** Medical Center

Phillip Gray, MD

Medical Director Radiation Oncologist 48 Montvale Avenue Stoneham, MA 02180 781-213-5555 T 781-213-5556 F

melrosewakefield.org

March 15, 2019

Joseph Aiello, Chair Massachusetts Bay Transportation Authority (MBTA) Fiscal Management and Control Board. 10 Park Plaza Boston, MA 02116

Dear Chair Aiello,

In an endeavor to continue our dialog with your Board, we are writing on behalf of the Stoneham Transportation Advisory Committee (STAC).

STAC has worked for the last three years to accomplish a set of goals STAC set for itself in 2015. Those goals include:

- 1. Supporting Complete Streets improvements town-wide.
- 2. Supporting complimentary transportation service in a continuous East/West corridor

(Melrose/Stoneham/Wakefield).

- 3. Advocating for MBTA service expansion via
 - a. Extending the 99 bus route to follow Pond Street/South Street and reach Fallon Road.
 - b. Supporting more bus trips during peak commutes on the 132 bus line.
 - c. Continuing the 131 bus route from Melrose westerly along Franklin Street to Main Street/Rt 28, including a stop at Stoneham High School.

In the past three years, STAC has worked closely with our Legislative delegation and various departments of the MBTA and thanks to everyone's efforts, the MBTA was able to increase the number of hours and trips that the Route 132 bus makes each day. This has provided a new resource for commuters, students, employees and employers who depend on public transportation throughout the day and into the later evening hours.

In 2018, the Town was successful in implementing a grant to put a bus stop shelter at the Stoneham Public Library with help from the MBTA and the Town. It will make a huge difference to bus riders as they wait in the cold for buses this winter, and potentially encourage new riders who see the shelter as a safe, comfortable place to wait for their bus to arrive.

Your December 2018 Annual Report notes that you believe that "(t)his globally premier region needs and deserves a globally premier transit system." We wholeheartedly agree and hope that the concept of a premier region extends to communities surrounding the city of Boston. STAC respectfully asks for your help as we work on our goals for the Route 99 bus and the Route 131 bus. How do you see either/both of these objectives fitting into your goals, given the MBTA's current priorities; and how can STAC position itself to better advocate for Stoneham in the coming months and years? We would appreciate any guidance you may offer.

We would also respectfully ask that this letter be read into the record at your next Board meeting.

Thank you for your continued efforts and attention to making the MBTA a premier transit system – a stronger, safer and more reliable transportation source for all of Massachusetts.

Sincerely

Phillip Gray, MD Medical Director

MelroseWakefield Healthcare

Radiation Oncology



March 7, 2019
A clinical partner of Tufts Medical Center

Joseph Aiello, Chair Massachusetts Bay Transportation Authority (MBTA) Fiscal Management and Control Board. 10 Park Plaza Boston, MA 02116

Email: okane@mbta.com

Re: Stoneham Transportation Advisory Committee

Dear Chair Aiello,

In an endeavor to continue our dialog with your Board, we are writing on behalf of the Stoneham Transportation Advisory Committee (STAC).

STAC has worked for the last three years to accomplish a set of goals STAC set for itself in 2015. Those goals include:

- 1. Supporting Complete Streets improvements town-wide.
- 2. Supporting complimentary transportation service in a continuous East/West corridor (Melrose/Stoneham/Wakefield).
- 3. Advocating for MBTA service expansion via
 - a. Extending the 99 bus route to follow Pond Street/South Street and reach Fallon Road.
 - b. Supporting more bus trips during peak commutes on the 132 bus line.
 - c. Continuing the 131 bus route from Melrose westerly along Franklin Street to Main Street/Rt 28, including a stop at Stoneham High School.

41 Montvale Avenue Stoneham, MA 02180

melrosewakefield.org

781-224-5806 T 781-224-5807 F

In the past three years, STAC has worked closely with our Legislative delegation and various departments of the MBTA and thanks to everyone's efforts, the MBTA was able to increase the number of hours and trips that the Route 132 bus makes each day. This has provided a new resource for commuters, students, employees and employers who depend on public transportation throughout the day and into the later evening hours.

In 2018, the Town was successful in implementing a grant to put a bus stop shelter at the Stoneham Public Library with help from the MBTA and the Town, It will make a huge difference to bus riders as they wait in the cold for buses this winter, and potentially encourage new riders who see the shelter as a safe, comfortable place to wait for their bus to arrive.

Your December 2018 Annual Report notes that you believe that "(t)his globally premier region needs and deserves a globally premier transit system." We wholeheartedly agree and hope that the concept of a premier region extends to communities surrounding the city of Boston. STAC respectfully asks for your help as we work on our goals for the Route 99 bus and the Route 131 bus. How do you see either/both of these objectives fitting into your goals, given the MBTA's current priorities; and how can STAC position itself to better advocate for Stoneham in the coming months and years? We would appreciate any quidance you may offer.

We would also respectfully ask that this letter be read into the record at your next Board meeting.

Thank you for your continued efforts and attention to making the MBTA a premier transit system – a stronger, safer and more reliable transportation source for all of Massachusetts.

THE UNDERSIGNED IS/ARE SUPPORTER(S) OF THE STONEHAM-TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE MISSION: Han HAN

Chief Executive Officer, StonehamBank, 80 Montvale Avenue, Stoneham, MA 02180

Proudly wellforce

Edward Stately